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Response to Request for Information 

 
Reference FOI 0216141 
Date 25 February 2016 
 

Gender Equality in the Workplace 

 
Request: 
 
1.  Please provide both the mean and the median hourly earnings (excluding 

overtime) for full time male employees and full time female employees. 
 
2.  Please provide the mean and median hourly earnings (excluding overtime) for 

part time male employees and part time female employees. 
 
3.  Please provide quartile salary information, and the amount of men and women 

in each quartile. This is the range from the lowest paid employee to the highest 
paid employee split into 4 equal parts. We would like the number of male and 
female employees in each part. So if the lowest employee was paid 0p, and the 
highest employee was paid £100 – we would like information of how many men 
and women are in each pay range: 0p - £25/ £26 - £50/ £51 - £75/ £76 - £100. 

 
In respect of your above questions 1, 2 and 3, it has been established after careful 
consideration that the Council does not hold the above information in the categories 
you are specifically requesting as the data is not reportable within the current HR 
system.  Consequently, we are unable to provide any information relating to the 
above, and are informing you as required by Section 1(1) (a) of the Act, that states:  
 
"Any person making a request for information to a public authority is entitled to be 
informed in writing by the public authority whether it holds information of the 
description specified in the request".  
 
However, in line with the public sector Equality Duty, the Council is able to provide 
workforce data for the following periods: 
 
1 April 2012 to 31 March 2013 

 During this monitoring period the Council employed 6461 staff (excluding 
schools staff). 
 

 The proportion of women in the workforce remained similar to previous years 
at 71.30%. 
 

 Women made up 73.13% of staff in the lower graded posts of scale 1 to 4, 
compared to 26.87% of men. 
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 Women made up 43.59% of staff in higher graded posts of POj+; compared to 
56.41% of men.  

 

 
 
 

 
 
Please see the salary scales at the end of this document. 
 
On 1 April 2013 the Council implemented Single Status for all employees covered by 
the National Joint Council for Local Government Services (NJC). As well as 
eliminating any gender-based pay gaps and introducing an 'equality-proofed' pay 
model, Single Status harmonised pay and terms and conditions between former 
manual and non-manual workers. 
 
1 April 2014 to 30 September 2015  

 During this monitoring period the Council employed 5,321 staff (excluding 
schools staff). 
 

 The proportion of women in the workforce remains similar to previous years at 
70.57%. 
 

 Women made up 74.64% of staff in the lower graded posts of grades 1 to 4, 
compared to 25.35% of men. 
 

 Women made up 48.98% of staff in higher graded posts of Grade 10+ (an 
increase of 5.39%), compared to 51.02% of men.  
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Please see the salary scales at the end of this document. 
 
4.  Please provide information on bonuses received in the last financial year – how 

much was the average bonuses paid to female employees, and how much was 
the average bonus paid to male employees.  

 City of Wolverhampton Council does not pay employee bonuses; therefore no 
bonuses were received in the last financial year. 










